Lamar Town Council Called Meeting Minutes
January 30, 2025

Mayor James Howell called the Lamar Town Council Called Meeting to order at 6:30 PM.

Deacon Tim Dargan gave the invocation.

Mayor Howell took roll call: Mayor Howell and Councilman Tyler Cook were present at Lamar Town Hall.
Councilwoman Mary Ann Mack and Councilwoman Angele White-Bradley participated via Zoom. Councilwoman
Lee was unable to connect to the Zoom meeting.

Others in attendance: Tim Dargan participated via Zoom.

Councilman Cook made a motion to accept the agenda for the January 30, 2025, Lamar Town Council Called
Meeting. Councilwoman Mack seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

Councilman Cook read the Town of Lamar Resolution adopting the 2024 Pee Dee Regional Hazard Mitigation Plan.
After reading the resolution, Councilman Cook asked if there were any was any discussion. There were none.

Councilman Cook made a motion to accept the resolution adopting the 2024 Pee Dee Regional Hazard Mitigation
Plan. Councilwoman Bradley seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

Councilman Cook made a motion to adjourn the Lamar Town Council Called Meeting. Councilwoman Mack
seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

Mayor Howell adjourned the meeting at 6:35 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Councilman Tyler Cook and Timothy L Dargan



